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written language, means the mode of 
communication that is normally used 
by the individual (such as sign lan-
guage, braille, or oral communication). 

(Authority: 20 U.S.C. 1401(20)) 

§ 303.26 Natural environments. 
Natural environments means settings 

that are natural or typical for a same- 
aged infant or toddler without a dis-
ability, may include the home or com-
munity settings, and must be con-
sistent with the provisions of § 303.126. 

(Authority: 20 U.S.C. 1432, 1435, 1436) 

§ 303.27 Parent. 
(a) Parent means— 
(1) A biological or adoptive parent of 

a child; 
(2) A foster parent, unless State law, 

regulations, or contractual obligations 
with a State or local entity prohibit a 
foster parent from acting as a parent; 

(3) A guardian generally authorized 
to act as the child’s parent, or author-
ized to make early intervention, edu-
cational, health or developmental deci-
sions for the child (but not the State if 
the child is a ward of the State); 

(4) An individual acting in the place 
of a biological or adoptive parent (in-
cluding a grandparent, stepparent, or 
other relative) with whom the child 
lives, or an individual who is legally 
responsible for the child’s welfare; or 

(5) A surrogate parent who has been 
appointed in accordance with § 303.422 
or section 639(a)(5) of the Act. 

(b)(1) Except as provided in para-
graph (b)(2) of this section, the biologi-
cal or adoptive parent, when attempt-
ing to act as the parent under this part 
and when more than one party is quali-
fied under paragraph (a) of this section 
to act as a parent, must be presumed to 
be the parent for purposes of this sec-
tion unless the biological or adoptive 
parent does not have legal authority to 
make educational or early intervention 
service decisions for the child. 

(2) If a judicial decree or order identi-
fies a specific person or persons under 
paragraphs (a)(1) through (a)(4) of this 
section to act as the ‘‘parent’’ of a 
child or to make educational or early 
intervention service decisions on be-
half of a child, then the person or per-
sons must be determined to be the 

‘‘parent’’ for purposes of part C of the 
Act, except that if an EIS provider or a 
public agency provides any services to 
a child or any family member of that 
child, that EIS provider or public agen-
cy may not act as the parent for that 
child. 

(Authority: 20 U.S.C. 1401(23), 1439(a)(5)) 

§ 303.28 Parent training and informa-
tion center. 

Parent training and information center 
means a center assisted under section 
671 or 672 of the Act. 

(Authority: 20 U.S.C. 1401(25)) 

§ 303.29 Personally identifiable infor-
mation. 

Personally identifiable information 
means personally identifiable informa-
tion as defined in 34 CFR 99.3, as 
amended, except that the term ‘‘stu-
dent’’ in the definition of personally 
identifiable information in 34 CFR 99.3 
means ‘‘child’’ as used in this part and 
any reference to ‘‘school’’ means ‘‘EIS 
provider’’ as used in this part. 

(Authority: 20 U.S.C. 1415, 1439) 

§ 303.30 Public agency. 

As used in this part, public agency 
means the lead agency and any other 
agency or political subdivision of the 
State. 

(Authority: 20 U.S.C. 1435(a)(10)) 

§ 303.31 Qualified personnel. 

Qualified personnel means personnel 
who have met State approved or recog-
nized certification, licensing, registra-
tion, or other comparable requirements 
that apply to the areas in which the in-
dividuals are conducting evaluations or 
assessments or providing early inter-
vention services. 

(Authority: 20 U.S.C. 1432(4)(F)) 

§ 303.32 Scientifically based research. 

Scientifically based research has the 
meaning given the term in section 
9101(37) of the Elementary and Sec-
ondary Education Act of 1965, as 
amended (ESEA). In applying the 
ESEA to the regulations under part C 
of the Act, any reference to ‘‘education 

VerDate Mar<15>2010 14:18 Jul 31, 2012 Jkt 226136 PO 00000 Frm 00186 Fmt 8010 Sfmt 8010 Y:\SGML\226136.XXX 226136em
cd

on
al

d 
on

 D
S

K
67

Q
T

V
N

1P
R

O
D

 w
ith

 C
F

R



177 

Off. of Spec. Educ. and Rehab. Services, Education § 303.35 

activities and programs’’ refers to 
‘‘early intervention services.’’ 

(Authority: 20 U.S.C. 1435(a)(2)) 

§ 303.33 Secretary. 
Secretary means the Secretary of 

Education. 

(Authority: 20 U.S.C. 1401(28)) 

§ 303.34 Service coordination services 
(case management). 

(a) General. (1) As used in this part, 
service coordination services mean serv-
ices provided by a service coordinator 
to assist and enable an infant or tod-
dler with a disability and the child’s 
family to receive the services and 
rights, including procedural safe-
guards, required under this part. 

(2) Each infant or toddler with a dis-
ability and the child’s family must be 
provided with one service coordinator 
who is responsible for— 

(i) Coordinating all services required 
under this part across agency lines; 
and 

(ii) Serving as the single point of con-
tact for carrying out the activities de-
scribed in paragraphs (a)(3) and (b) of 
this section. 

(3) Service coordination is an active, 
ongoing process that involves— 

(i) Assisting parents of infants and 
toddlers with disabilities in gaining ac-
cess to, and coordinating the provision 
of, the early intervention services re-
quired under this part; and 

(ii) Coordinating the other services 
identified in the IFSP under § 303.344(e) 
that are needed by, or are being pro-
vided to, the infant or toddler with a 
disability and that child’s family. 

(b) Specific service coordination serv-
ices. Service coordination services in-
clude— 

(1) Assisting parents of infants and 
toddlers with disabilities in obtaining 
access to needed early intervention 
services and other services identified in 
the IFSP, including making referrals 
to providers for needed services and 
scheduling appointments for infants 
and toddlers with disabilities and their 
families; 

(2) Coordinating the provision of 
early intervention services and other 
services (such as educational, social, 
and medical services that are not pro-

vided for diagnostic or evaluative pur-
poses) that the child needs or is being 
provided; 

(3) Coordinating evaluations and as-
sessments; 

(4) Facilitating and participating in 
the development, review, and evalua-
tion of IFSPs; 

(5) Conducting referral and other ac-
tivities to assist families in identifying 
available EIS providers; 

(6) Coordinating, facilitating, and 
monitoring the delivery of services re-
quired under this part to ensure that 
the services are provided in a timely 
manner; 

(7) Conducting follow-up activities to 
determine that appropriate part C serv-
ices are being provided; 

(8) Informing families of their rights 
and procedural safeguards, as set forth 
in subpart E of this part and related re-
sources; 

(9) Coordinating the funding sources 
for services required under this part; 
and 

(10) Facilitating the development of a 
transition plan to preschool, school, or, 
if appropriate, to other services. 

(c) Use of the term service coordination 
or service coordination services. The lead 
agency’s or an EIS provider’s use of the 
term service coordination or service co-
ordination services does not preclude 
characterization of the services as case 
management or any other service that 
is covered by another payor of last re-
sort (including Title XIX of the Social 
Security Act—Medicaid), for purposes 
of claims in compliance with the re-
quirements of §§ 303.501 through 303.521 
(Payor of last resort provisions). 

(Authority: 20 U.S.C. 1432(4), 1435(a)(4), 
1436(d)(7), 1440) 

§ 303.35 State. 

Except as provided in § 303.732(d)(3) 
(regarding State allotments under this 
part), State means each of the 50 
States, the Commonwealth of Puerto 
Rico, the District of Columbia, and the 
four outlying areas and jurisdictions of 
Guam, American Samoa, the United 
States Virgin Islands, and the Com-
monwealth of the Northern Mariana Is-
lands. 

(Authority: 20 U.S.C. 1401(31)) 
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